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CHILDER CHAINE.

It is most gratifying to state that the members of the Chaine
are being called together again, and the enthusiasm of well attended
meetings augurs well for the future. The Committee wish them well
and will watch with pleasure a resumption of their energetic activities
for the welfare of the Hospital.

Committee of Management.

The resignations of Sir Patrick Hastings, K.C., Mr. Widdrington
Stafford and Mr. Kenna Wilson are reported with the greatest regret.
Their wise counsel and generous support will be sorely missed, and
the Committee desire to place on record their deep appreciation
of their invaluable services to the Hospital.

Major Leonard Dent was appointed Chairman pending the com-
pletion of the Amalgamation formalities.

In accordance with the Articles of Association the following four
members retire—Mr. Gustav Bescky, Squadron-Leader A. E. R.
Gilligan, Mr. Norman Wates and Mrs. Hardy-Young, but being
eligible they offer themselves for re-election.

Medical Staff.

The Hospital suffered a severe loss by the death of Mr. Bishop
Harman, Ophthalmic Surgeon, on the 13th June. He had been a
member of the Staff since 1902. He was an outstanding man in
his profession and had played a great part in Ophthalmic Surgery in
particular. The Committee desire to express sincere sympathy with
his family in their bereavement.

Surgeon Rear-Admiral Wakeley, F.R.C.5., Mr. B. H. Burns,
F.R.C.S., Mr. Geoffrey Bateman, F.R.C.S., Dr. Beaver and Mr.
King Turner are welcomed back from their service with H.M. Forces.

Dr. J. D. Gray has been appointed Pathologist.

Thanks are due to Mr. Kilpatrick, F.R.C.S. of Guy’s Hospital for
his kindness in deputising for members of the staff during their
absence in the Services.

Honorary Officers.

The Committee wish to place on record their appreciation of the
valuable services rendered to the Hospital by the Honorary Chaplain,
the Rev. Dr. Darlington ; the Honorary Solicitors, Messrs. Coward,
Chance & Co., and the Honorary Auditors, Messrs. Morrish, Walters
& Co., and to convey to them an expression of their most grateful
thanks.

MNursing Staff.

Thanks are due to the Matron and the Nursing Staff for their

devoted services during the year, and to compliment them on the
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successful manner in which the Nursing Service is gradually being
restored to the pre-war standard.

The Preliminary Training School opened last year for the benefit
of Student Nurses from the Belgrave and the Infants’ Hospitals
will shortly be closed. Premises have now been secured at Walton-
on-Thames where a larger and more convenient School will be
established for the joint use of the Belgrave, the Evelina, the Infants’
and the Victoria Hospitals for Children. King Edward’s Hospital
Fund has approved the scheme and have sent a Grant of £1,050
towards the capital expenditure, which included £50 allocated
by the Fund from a special grant by the Goldsmiths’ Company
in support of Preliminary Training Schools.

When Peace was declared the Nurses opened a Fund to name a
Cot—** The Thanksgiving Cot 7, with a target of £1.000. The
Cot was unveiled by the Bishop of Southwark in November as
already reported by the Ladies’ Association, and the response
to their appeal has been so generous that the desired total has been
nearly realised. The Committee wish to congratulate the Nurses
on their splendid achievement and to place on record their deep
appreciation of their combined efforts to raise such a magnificent
sum.

Staff.

Thanks are also accorded to other members of the Staff of the
Hospital—Dispensing, Massage, Clerical, Domestic, etc., for their
continued loyal service.

National Hezlth Bill.

A Bill is now before Parliament for the creation of a National
Health Scheme. Under the Bill the Voluntary Hospitals will be
absorbed into one National system directed by Regional Committees
and remote control. Whilst all are agreed there was a need for a
more co-ordinated Hospital system it is to be regretted that the
great Voluntary Hospitals who have done so much in the past
for the progress of medical science, the teaching of Doctors, and
the Training of Nurses, should be deprived of their individuality
and submerged in a huge bureaucratic machine.

In Conclusion.

The Committee express their warmest thanks to Subscribers,
Donors, and all who have contributed in any way to the work
of the Hospital during the past year. It is hoped that all supporters
of the Voluntary Hospitals will continue their generous assistance
during the coming months, pending the institution of the National
Health Scheme, the children must not suffer as a result of the change.














































































